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26th Street bridge to reopen in East St. Louis 

  
EAST ST. LOUIS – The Illinois Department of Transportation today announced that the bridge 
carrying 26th Street over the Norfolk Southern railroad, between Illinois 15 and Bond Avenue in 
East St. Louis, will reopen, weather permitting, Friday, Aug. 23. 
 
The project, which consists of repairing the bridge approaches and structural steel, began earlier 
this summer. 
 
In April, the 26th Street bridge approach was fully closed to repair damage after the bridge was 
hit. During the closure, IDOT also completed pavement patching within the closure area. 
 
Drivers are urged to pay close attention to changing conditions and all detour signs prior to the 
work zone, obey the posted speed limits, refrain from using mobile devices and be alert for 
workers and equipment. 
 
For IDOT District 8 updates, follow us on X, formerly known as Twitter, at @IDOTDistrict8 or 
view area construction details on IDOT’s traveler information map on 
GettingAroundIllinois.com.  
 

# # # 
 

 

State of Illinois                      
JB Pritzker, Governor 
 
Illinois Department of Transportation 
Omer Osman, Secretary 

 

https://twitter.com/idotdistrict8
https://www.gettingaroundillinois.com/TravelerInfo/index.html
http://www.facebook.com/IllinoisDepartmentofTransportation
http://twitter.com/IDOT_Illinois
http://www.linkedin.com/company/illinois-department-of-transportation
http://www.instagram.com/IDOTimages
http://www.flickr.com/photos/idot_illinois/
http://www.youtube.com/user/IllinoisDOT

	FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:   CONTACT:
	Aug. 23, 2024      Dawn Johnson 618.301.6050

